
Cumarsáide agus Gnóthaí Poiblí     
FSS Bhaile Átha Cliath agus an Oirthuaiscirt 

Communications and Public Affairs  dublinnortheast.hse.ie 
HSE Dublin and North East 

By email to: ruairi.omurchu@oireachtas.ie 

9th July 2025 

Mr. Ruairi O’Murchu T.D. 
Dáil Éireann,  
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2. 

Re: Parliamentary Question 34881/25 “To ask the Minister for Health the number of 
 physiotherapists, by grade, based at Louth County Hospital, Dundalk, in the years 2023, 
2024 and to date in 2025, in tabular form; and if she will make a statement on the matter.” 

Dear Deputy O’Murchu, 

HSE Dublin and North East has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
Having reviewed the matter, the following outlines the position.  

The number of physiotherapists, by grade, based at Louth County Hospital, Dundalk, in the 
years 2023, 2024 and to date in 2025 are, 

Louth County Hospital Dec-23 Dec-24 
May-
25 

314X Physiotherapist 1.00 1.00 0.98 

3158 Physiotherapist, Senior 7.41 7.7 7.7 

3182 Physiotherapist-in-charge (Grade III) 1.00 1 

3492 Physiotherapist Manager 1.00 1.00 

Total WTE 10.41 9.70 9.68 

I trust this information is of assistance to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

______________________________ 
June Molloy 
Communications and Public Affairs Manager 
HSE Dublin and North East  
HospitalComms.dne@hse.ie 
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